
 

 

“ Ye have not chosen me, but I have chosen you, and ordained you, that ye should go and bring forth fruit, and that 
your fruit should remain: that whatsoever ye shall ask of the Father in my name, he may give it you.” 

John 15:16 
My Dear Prayer Partners 

 Greetings once again in the precious name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ! I would like to thank you so 
much for your faithful prayers and generous monthly support in His ministries here in Pandi Bulacan! We sure felt 
the love you are extending to all of us. 

Bible Institute 

Finally our third level is in full function and our young ladies Bible Students are now enjoying their new rooms.  

 

 

We are thankful for the lives of our teachers that while love and sacrifices teach our students. This first semester of 
2023 -2024 the Lord entrusted us  70 students but purging came and we end our semester with less than 60 
students. Some got ill that they cannot continue their study, some had conflicts with their work and sad to say that 
some turned their back from the Lord. It was a very painful experience to me but on the brighter side those who 
remained made a much better impact to the ministries they led.  

 

We are pleased to announce that several Christians have surrendered their lives to the Lord and are planning to 
study in our Bible Institute. Our second semester will begin on February 12 2023. May these Bible students grow 
more in the grace and knowledge of our Lord Jesus Christ! 

Church Anniversary 

By the Grace of God on December 17 2023, He has blessed us to celebrate the 12th year of His faithfulness in the 
ministries here in Pandi, Bulacan. Looking back at the very beginning of the ministry, As a Pastor’s Kid, I was really 
scared of the difficulties that could happen to the ministry. But thanked God he constantly reminded me through 
many ways that it is not my ministry but His. He will provide, increase and strengthen His saints. All I need to do is 
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to obey and yield to God’s command and will. The Lord blessed us with several professions of faith and an 
attendance of more than 700 people. We are so blessed to have Pastor Oscar Antonio as our Preacher in the 
Morning Service and Pastor Anthony Dye on the Afternoon Service.  

 

Church Planting 

We are so happy to let you know that our new church plant in Batia Bocaue is gathering now every Sunday 
Morning. It was a challenge to encourage Friday night attendees to attend a Sunday morning Service but by God’s 
grace the ministry is show great potential for growth. We also thank God for new children center that Go has 
entrusted to us. Please pray for Brother JR Dacumos as he lead this new church plant or we call it here in the 
Philippines a Mission Church.  

 

Two Groups of Bible Studies and 3 children Feeding ministry have been started in the Villages of Silangan and Mag-
asawang Sapa in the town of Sta. Maria. Once again by the grace of God, Brother Steven San Diego, a fourth year 
student in our Bible institute started lead it more than 2 months ago,and Lord willing they will have a service few 

weeks from now.  

 

 

Please continue to pray for us. In the next three years, we are praying for 7 more churches to be plant and of course 
more souls to received believed our Lord Jesus to be their Lord and Savior!  

Gift Giving 2023 



It was always been our joy to see our children feeding ministry grew in not only in numbers but also in their faith. 
Through these years we have seen a great move of God in our ministry. In 2011, We have experienced  to have a 
service just the two of us but now we have already 8 village churches and a great group of volunteers that are with 
us through thick and thin, and it all started by a simple children feeding ministry outreach. Last December we are 
blessed to minister to 1500 Children. These groups of children are being ministered on a weekly basis. We may not 
have the facilities to accommodate them all but by God’s grace we know that these kids will grow up in the word 
and become faithful believers and disciples of Christ!  

 

 



 

 

 

Prayer Requests: 

1. Please pray for the spiritual growth and strength of every believers in the ministry here in Pandi Bulacan.  

2. Please pray for God’s wisdom on every decisions we make here for the ministry. 

3. Please pray for 7 more new mission-church plants on these coming 3 years. May God send more laborers in to 
his harvest. 

4. Please pray an for an additional $500 monthly support for the Bible Institute.  

5. Please pray an for an additional $350 monthly support for children feeding ministry.  

6. Please pray for our upcoming VBS on the month of June 2024. We are praying to minister to 5000 children and 
our propose budget for every child is $4. We are hoping raise the whole funds on April 15 2024.  

7. Please pray for our dream of having a MULTI-PURPOSE BUILDING. This project will definitely help us with 
different ministries such as, Church Worship, Sunday School, Publication & Printing Ministry, Bible Institute and 
Christian Academy. It’s first phase cost now for $160, 000. this may not fully furnished the building but it will be 
functional for the ministries.  

 

 



 

 

 

In Christ Service,  

 

Brother Anthony Yamat 

Galatians 2:20 


